
 

 
 

 

 
Market & Portfolio Update – August 2017 
 

 
Share markets are at record levels! Shouldn’t I sell?? 
 

 

The first eight months of 2017 have seen global markets continue to go up at a surprisingly consistent rate.  However, 

most investors, particularly those in growth or high growth investments, will be aware that equity markets rarely experience 

such blissful performance without some form of volatility.   This has led many commentators to opine that markets are at 

record levels and therefore they are primed for a significant sell off.  While in growing markets, corrections happen from 

time to time, they are healthy part of market cycles, and history suggests that record highs are not as uncommon as many 

investors think.   

 

The below chart counts every trading day since the 1950’s for the United States S&P 500 share market index, which is 

over 15,000 trading days, measuring how far shares are from the latest market peak.  What the chart shows is that over 

40% of the time markets are within 5% of the market peak.  As markets rise over time, on average more than one in twenty 

days is a new record high! 

 

 

 

While this year so far has had a higher percentage of record highs (over 20% of days have been a record), the market is 

moving strongly higher on global economic growth and expanding corporate earnings.  In this type of economic and market 

environment, record highs are a confirmation of the underlying fundamental drivers of the market.  This positive setting for 

markets will end at some point, and global markets will in time experience another recession, however the downturn won’t 

be driven by record highs.  So, should you sell because markets are at record highs? For a long-term investor, probably 

not. 
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Drawdown - Distance from Market Peak

How much of the time is a Market near an All time High?
S&P500 Drawdown by Number of Days

43% of the time markets 
are within 5% of the peak

6.4% of the time markets are within 0.01% of the peak
i.e. at all time highs!

Source:  Bloomberg LLP; Booster Research



 

Market & Portfolio Update – August 
 

❖ August was a relatively quiet month for share markets, but with currency movements boosting fund returns. The New 

Zealand dollar fell 5% against the major currencies and this helped the performance of New Zealand investors with 

investments off shore, reinforcing the importance of global diversification.   

 

❖ Emerging markets (e.g. China, Brazil, Russia) were the standout share markets during August. The fortunes of these 

markets are typically tied to the performance of commodities as they are some of the largest producers and consumers 

of a number of different commodities. 

 

❖ Booster made some changes to funds’ global share investments, to improve their overall return prospects relative to 

risks.  We sold shares in oil rig owner National Oilwell Varco, switching to the more diversified, larger oil services firm 

Schlumberger.  We also sold shares in American Express, whose shares are up strongly over the past year, reinvesting 

in Visa.  These changes are covered in more detail over the page. 

 


